# Bega Valley Shire Council village newsletter

6 February 2015 #33

#### Bermagui Pavillion update

Construction is going well with the structural frame now substantially complete and services being installed.

The works are progressing around the annual week long Far South Coast Kennel Club show currently underway at the grounds. The roof is scheduled to be put on next week with the building set for completion by Easter.



#### Dog and Cat controls

Bega Valley Shire residents with views on how Council can improve its control of dogs and cats can now have their say as part of a review of the animal control areas under the Companion Animal Management Plan.

The plan is being reviewed this year as part of a periodic review process and submissions are invited concerning all elements of the plan.

Submissions should be submitted by 5pm on 25 March 2015 by writing to Animal Control Areas Review, Bega Valley Shire Council, PO Box 492, BEGA NSW 2550 or by email to council@ begavalley.nsw.gov.au

If you have any queries about the review phone Council on 6499 2222.

#### **Show secrets**

Are your entries ready for the Bega Show? Come along to Bega Library next week and get some valuable hints and tips for preparing and presenting your pavilion entry.

It's your chance to meet with Barbara Rogers, Beryl Cooper and Barbara Ubrihien from the Bega Agricultural Pastoral and Horticultural Society who will share the secrets of show day success. Get advice on show baking, preserving your produce, presenting your vegetables and even how to mount your artwork.

The session is free and will be held at Bega Library on Tuesday 10 February from 12 noon. For more information contact Megan Jordan-Jones on 6499

The Far South National Show takes place in Bega on 20-22 February 2015. Schedules and entry details are available at the Bega Library.

#### **Sapphire Mobile Pre-school**

The Sapphire Mobile Pre-School runs out of Bemboka Town Hall, Corner of Snowy Mountain Highway, Loftus and Adams Street, during school terms.

They are open from 9am to 3pm on Friday, and each day are able to cater for 18 children aged 3-5 years.

Please feel free to visit anytime on a Friday, our educators are happy to discuss any questions you may have.

For enrolments and enquiries contact Karen McCamish on 6496 1660 or Jennifer Bussing on 0428 871 159.

## On public exhibition

#### **Exhibition of Landscaping Guidelines**

Council has developed Landscaping Guidelines for use by designers and landowners.

The Landscaping Guidelines can be viewed at Council's Bega office at Zingel Place, Bega between 9:00am and 4:30pm Monday to Friday, or at the Merimbula Library at Market Street, the Eden Library at the corner of Imlay and Mitchell Streets or the Bermagui Library in Bunga Street during their normal opening hours.

For further information, please contact Tamara Corby from **Council's Planning Services** section on 6499 2373.

Expressions of interest close 13 February 2015.

### **Floodplain Risk Management Focus Group** community representatives

Council is seeking expressions of interest from suitably experienced and interested community representatives to join a Focus Group to provide input, feedback and advice to Council regarding floodplain risk management issues within the Bega Valley Shire LGA.

For more information contact Gary Louie on 02 6499 2274 or glouie@begavalley.nsw.gov.au

Expressions of interest close at 5pm on 18 February 2015.

Call: 02 6499 2222 Fax: 02 6499 2200 Email: council@begavalley.nsw.gov.au Web: www.begavalley.nsw.gov.au

Internet access is available at all of our libraries in Bega, Bermagui, Eden and Merimbula.

Please send all correspondence to PO Box 492, BEGA NSW 2550.

To view exhibition documents visit us at our Bega office in Zingel Place or one of our libraries: Bermagui - Bunga Street, Eden - Cnr Mitchell & Imlay Streets, Merimbula -103 Main Street.

